
                      Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 

 
 
 

                   Thursday March 26, 2020 

 

 

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 

Ackerman. All Trustees were present.  

 

Minutes Approved. 3-12-20 & 3-25-20 
                                             

 

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.  

 

PUBLIC SPEAKS 

Jim Filkorn, Strasburg Bolivar road, complained about neighbors barking dog and township noise 

ordinance.  Filkorn provided a video which the trustees watched. Trustees will talk to zoning 

inspector and have him send a letter to 11578 Strasburg Bolivar Road.  

 

Resolutions 

Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Haueter to approve Resolution 13-20 participating Salt 

Contract with ODOT. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes.  

 

Meeting 

Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Haueter to purchase 225 tons of salt. Roll call, Ritterbeck 

yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Ackerman indicated Reynolds was off work and will check 

with the county HR as to how they handle someone being off and also County Engineer. 

Ritterbeck reached out to Sheriff’s Office regarding quote for new car and possible purchase of 

our old car. Trustees will advise cleaning lady to be more aware and sanitize areas. Trustees will 

reach out to Barb Limbacher when virus situation is under control and get the Times Reporter 

delivered to the township building. Trustees discussed summer help. Wayne Rex is willing to 

work 3 days a week. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Ritterbeck to hire Raymond 

McClure at $11 per hour ($13 if has CDL). Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman 

yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Ritterbeck to hire Thomas Lundenberger at $13 per 

hour (has CDL). Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Trustees want to 

continue accepting applications. Trustees agreed to submit to Joint Solid Waste Management 

District a Grant for cement and new tires for the back hoe in the amount of $22,212.64. This is a 

fully reimbursed grant; no township funds will be used if grant is approved. Trustee Ackerman 

discussed the impact of area businesses and the walking trail and suggested putting together a 

pamphlet having area businesses pay by advertising supporting Lawrence Township and 

businesses. The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was 

made and so ordered by the Chairman.   

 

ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 

______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 

John P. McClellan.                                       Don Ackerman 

______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                

Matthew S. Ritterbeck                                  Michael Haueter    


